18 mar 54

Mr. Arthur V. Horton, Jr. Hell Telephone Laboratories, Inc. Murray Hill Laboratory Murray Hill, New Jersay

Dear Mr. Morton:

Receipt of your letter of 12 March is acknowledged.

General Canine and all his assistants, including myself, were such pleased to learn from your letter how useful and emjoyable your recent visit to this Agency proved to be. I regret that I was unable to spend more time with you myself, but hope for a better opportunity on your mext visit.

It will not be necessary for you to visit the Agency sgain prior to the Board meeting of 20-21 April. Your orders and transportation request for the Board meeting will be sailed to you soon

Sincerely,

WILLIAM F. FRIEDMAN Executive Secretary MSA Scientific Advisory Board

cc: AG C/S 8/ASST (Mr. Friedman)

M/R: Acknowledgment of Mr. Horton's ltr of 12 Mar 54. Mr. Horton expressed his appreciation to Gen. Canine, Mr. Friedman, and all associates who gave so freely of their time and effort to see that Mr. Horton was completely informed.

M.M.Felerski/2/ASST/60493/15 Mar 54